OLA Legislative Committee
Monday, January 26, 2014
10:00 am – 12:00 noon
Oregon State Library, Room 202
Present: Diedre Conkling; MaryKay Dahlgreen, State Librarian; Abigail Elder; Nan Heim, OLA Lobbyist; Amy Goodall, OAL Lobbyist; Sue Ludington; Ruth Murray; Janet Webster; Candice Watkins, OLA President; Carol Dinges: Kate Lasky; Cathryn Bowie, State Law Librarian; Buzzy Nielsen; Emily Ford; Penny Hummel; Janet Tapper
1. Review of Previous Action Items

a. Position brief opposing the Ryan Budget’s zero funding of IMLS:  Diedre and Janet will work to revise, and send to the Exec Board.  We suggested that a local librarian co-sign a cover letter personalized for each member of our Congressional delegation. The Executive Board approved the stance.  We’ll wait until there is action in Congress to move ahead with using the letter.
b. Collecting resources for starting a district. – This remains pending.  It would be good time to collect the excellent work that Kate did in Josephine County.  Kate has a binder of information and will work with Sue and Emily to pull together and post to the Committee’s web site.  The State Library should also be involved with providing information on the process of establishing a district.  OLA can focus on the advocacy and promotion elements. 
c. Legislative Day planning: Ruth and Sara will coordinate a book drive at the OLA Conference. Kate will work on follow up possibilities. Ruth is collecting books.  She’ll contact Sara about getting more.  Ruth has a photographer lined up.  We’ll need to staff the table until at least 3 when afternoon committees start up.
d. Send details about partnership groups and their conferences to Arlene. – Continuing.  PLD is sending a representative to the League of Oregon Cities.

e. Promote Net Neutrality toolkit. –Candice will talk to Shirley about featuring it on the OLA homepage.  This is done.
f. Ask LibTech Roundtable to create a statement on the typical library computer station and why it is not ideal for e-government services. -  Buzzy will follow up.  Buzzy mentioned to Darcy and will follow-up.
g. OLA Conference Sessions – Abigail will recruit one more panel participant for Creative Partnerships.  Candice will work with the EveryLibrary crew on the fundraiser.  See agenda item below.
h. Drug-free zones - MaryKay will check with other state librarians for advice.  Candice will check with other chapter leaders. Janet will ask the ACRL Nw for an academic perspective.  Candice didn’t get much response.  Janet still needs to query ACRL. A quick search of the ALA web site did not come up with any information.
i. Accelerated Learning - Nan will investigate the progress of the report to the legislature.  Carol will be the point person on it.  The work of the group was reported out to the Interim Committee.  There will be a bill coming out on it (SB 84 - https://olis.leg.state.or.us/liz/2015R1/Downloads/MeasureDocument/SB84).  Candice reported that Ilago’s national survey have 200 responses on accelerated learning.  The results are available on the Ilago web site - https://ilago.files.wordpress.com/2015/01/accelerated-learning-survey.pdf
2. State Librarian Update
There are two bills related to the State Library.  SB5519 is the budget bill.  HB2479 cover the changes in the Reading Program.  This includes the expansion to 17 year olds and calls for more outcome based evaluation.  There will be an increase of $139,000 to cover the expansion.  The total is less than $.85/child.  The minimum grant is raised to $1200.  OLA continues to advocate for at least $1/child.  The Joint Committee on General Government will hear the budget bill.  Timing is unclear.

An additional bill, HB2650, calls for grants to school districts for summer programs that promote reading.   We have not taken a stand on this one yet.

MaryKay is working with a group of stakeholders on describing the public role of the State Library.  Given its mandate and funding to support state government, its public role is unclear.  Genealogy material is being re-distributed as is the poetry collection.  She will have a report to the library community on future planning later this year.
3. State Lobbyist Report

The Legislature had its ceremonial start on January 12.  The real work begins on February 2.  Leadership is staying the same.  There are 17 new legislators.  Nan is following the accelerated learning bill, and advised us of a bill to set up a task force on Internet Privacy (HB2309 - https://olis.leg.state.or.us/liz/2015R1/Downloads/MeasureDocument/HB2309)

4. Legislative Day 2015

OLA’s Legislative Day is April 29th.  Books are being collected.  Nan will send out invitations as we get closer to the date.  Appointments can be made 4-6 weeks out.  They might end up being with staff.  Legislators often do not know their schedules until the week of the meeting.  We had a discussion about how to communicate the event and follow-up.  Emily agreed to work with Sara Thompson (OLA Communication Committee) on how to use social media to promote Legislative Day.

5. Conference Programs 
The Conference Chair asked if we would want to rent a table at the conference to recruit people for Legislative Day. We agreed that the money was better spent on stickers and handouts at the OLA conference.  Abigail will organize this effort.

We reviewed the three programs related to the committee.  All are on track.
6. Oregon Community Foundation Project
Penny received the contract with Oregon Community Foundation to investigate what private donors can do to support public libraries.  She will be conducting focus groups and an online survey.  She’ll be doing interviews on best practices.  The end product will be information on various scales and recommendations for how to invest effectively.

7. Updating the Legislative Committee Charge
Janet and Abigail met briefly to discuss, but have not developed a proposed revised charge.  We continued the discussion from the last meeting with attention paid to the need to support Oregon libraries so they can advocate locally.  We need a framework for more communication on how to advocate as well as what we are doing.  There was broad agreement to better address advocacy rather than just legislation.  Janet will put the charge on Google Docs so we can revise as a group.  Abigail outlined five areas that could be included in the charge:

· Support Oregon Libraries to advocate locally

· Explore funding opportunities

· Inform funders on what we libraries do

· Engage groups outside the library community

· Respond nimbly to issues and events that arise.

We need a revision by the next meeting if we want to proceed with a bylaws change.
8. Action Items
a. Districts Forming Resources – Kate, Sue and Emily will work on compiling best practices and posting the OLA Legislative Committee web site.

b. Legislative Day – Ruth and Sara will continue to collect books and request help as needed.

c. Public library Computer for e-government – Buzzy will follow-up.

d. Committee charge – Janet will post the charge to a Google Doc.  Revisions will be compiled there and shared.
Important Dates: 

Monday, March 16: Committee Meeting from 10-12 at Oregon State Library, Room 202

April 15-April 17: OLA Conference

Wednesday, April 29: Legislative Day

May 4-5: National Library Legislative Day
Monday, May 18: Committee Meeting from 10-12 at Oregon State Library, Room 202

